LAKE SARAH IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION
Secretary’s Report for General Meeting October 25, 2007
I.
Call to Order – Jerry Wise


The meeting was called to order by President Jerry Wise at 7:00 PM.  Additional 
Board 
members present were Becky Jacobsen, Mike Peterson, Joe Slavec, Fred Lang , John 
Wise, with 24 in attendance at Independence City Hall.  Absent Board members were 
Harold Burrows and Greg Hani.
II.
Approval of Agenda – Jerry Wise

No one wished to be added to the agenda.  Dan Cady motions and Fred Lang seconds to 
approve the agenda as is.  Carried.
III.
Approval of Secretary’s Report – Becky Jacobsen


Sue Mizell motions and Cheryl Wise seconds to approve Secretary’s report of the 
minutes of the last general meeting as presented.  Carried
IV.
Treasurer’s Report – Greg Hani / Jerry Wise

The current financial report was submitted.  It was noted that the name of the bank has 
changed from Loretto State to 21st Century.  Mark Luhmann motions and Tom Mizell 
seconds to approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Carried.
V.
Membership Committee Update – John Wise

There are currently 158 members.  According to the most accurate figures to date 72% 
are lakeshore or deeded access property owners.
VI.
Conservation and DNR Liaison Report – Joe Slavec


There have been reports of 6” to 8” Walleye being caught.  There will probably not be any 
more stocking until next spring.  Joe is participating in the Comprehensive Use Plan for 
the City of Independence and hopes to coordinate with LSIA endeavors.  


He also spoke with people from the CP railroad regarding the culvert at the outflow.  As it 
has been approximately 40 years since a hydrologist has studied it they will be looking 
at it again and reevaluating its size and placement.  Roger Pitts has a letter from the 
railroad from several years ago stating their willingness to address problems.  Joe will be 
in contact with Roger regarding this.
VII.
Safety, Navigation & Water Level Report – Mike Peterson


Current water level is 3” to 4” over weir.  Vegetation is filling in past the weir due to 
drought conditions and could act like a dam in the future.  Carol Roberts offered to do 
some scuba diving to look for rocks that could be a navigational hazard during low water.
VIII.
Water Quality Committee Update – Jerry Wise

Several years ago a water quality committee was started with representatives from many 
organizations including the watershed, surrounding cities, horseowners association, and 
various others.  A TMDL study was approved 2 years ago, with the drought taken into 
consideration, to look at the phosphorus levels in the lake.

After the meeting John Barten from Three Rivers Parks will give a presentation in regard 
to this.
IX.
Open / Miscellaneous – All

No one was added to the agenda.
X.
Establish 2008 Nomination Committee – All

Dan Cady, Carol Roberts and Joe Slavec volunteered for the nominating committee for 
the election of new board members at the spring meeting.  Positions include President, 
Secretary, and 2 Directors.


XI.
Adjourn for Coffee and Cookies – All

Motion made by Fred Lang and seconded by Mike Peterson to adjourn at 7:20 p.m.
Attendees were:

David Aultfather, Carol Beasecker, Fran Bogema, Jerry Horazuk, Alex Kapzynski, Cindy Keating, Randy Klaers, Mark Luhmann, Mike and Colleen Malone, Tom and Sue Mizell, Pam Peterson, Jim Olson, Roger and Betty Pitts, Donna Sheeley, Dolores Ullstrom, Tim Wuollet, Al Moen, Paul Williams, Bridget Vanyo, Gen Olson, Dick Tubesing

